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Mid Season Newsletter – 2009

Dear all

The coming of the first rains has bought great hunting and great news for Charlton McCallum Safaris!!
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David Jones - 70 lbs and 55lbs elephant bulls taken in Ngamo

Firstly the hunting -

David Jones came out to Ngamo with us and in 7 days  shot the above two  great elephant bulls. Makuti late season as it started to dry up has produced some excellent trophies as we had expected. Joe Wilcock and Julian Fenton came out to Makuti again and shot several great trophies including this beautiful old dugga boy.
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Joe’s 39” Buffalo Bull

Ike and Kate returned and had a great safari. Kate probably became the first Japanese lady to shoot an ele bull and Ike shot a great trophy lion after tracking it for 6 hours and pulling off an incredibly difficult shot
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Kate & Ike

CMS big news – for several years we have been trying to secure ourselves a top valley area and finally we got the gold prize in getting the best. As of yesterday CMS will have sole rights to Dande Safari Area and Dande East.

The Dande Safari Area (DSA) has been hunted by Chifuti Safaris. It has two fantastic camps, Mururu and Pedza Pasi camp and encompasses about 150 000 acres of the best dangerous game hunting in the valley. This area has no people living in it.

[image: image7.jpg]



TJ Sanchez 39” buffalo - Dande

The Dande East is a communal area and has excellent elephant bull hunting early season. It boasts one of the highest trophy averages in valley. It is important when hunting ele bulls in this area to hunt as early as possible when there are a lot of big ele bulls coming across the border from Mozambique to raid the fields. The beauty of having the DSA and the east is we can hunt them both on one safari if necessary. The east is a huge area and has one camp that we are in the process of up grading.

The Dande was where Buzz and Alan did their apprenticeships, Myles and Rex have also hunted the areas a lot so all our PHs know the areas very well. An added bonus is 1 hours drive from the hunting camps is our little fishing camps on the banks of the Zambezi which is a fantastic way to finish off a safari with us!

We all look forward to seeing you in Dande in 2010, and at the shows. We will be at Dallas Stand 656 and Reno Stand 60.

Happy hunting.

Buzz, Myles and the rest of the crew
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